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V.I.A. GENERAL MEETING

DATE:  Wednesday, April 29th
TIME:  1:15 p.m.

PLACE: Oakridge Auditorium
Oakridge Shopping Centre

Faculty members who wish to attend the above meeting, and who
have scheduled classes at that time, are asked to make appropriate
arrangements for their students.

Please alert your department head of your intention to attend the
meeting.

HE.P.

EMPATHICS (1?)

The stress management and relaxation course offered by C.E. at
K.E.C. in May and June is definitely open to all. The course
was initiated in response to needs expressed in the V.I.A.
professional development survey, thus the flyer mentioned that
the course was for V.I.A. members. Repeat: We are all welcome:

P,J.B.

MISSING - THE PEOPLES' REPUBLIC OF CHINA!  (The whole thing????2?)

Last week attention was drawn to a Ministry of Education circular
on recruiting English teachers for the Peoples' Republic of China.
The circular - our only copy - was posted on the bulletin board.
Unfortunately, an interested party has taken the circular down to
get more information and has forgotten to return it. A number of
other individuals are interested. If you have it tucked away among
your papers, please send it back - even a marked up copy would be
better than nothing. Thanks:

S

NOTICE TO ALL INSTRUCTORS

Please read to all classes and particularly ensure that all handi-
capped students are advised that:

Employment Opportunities exist for Handicapped Students
through COSEP - Career Oriented Summer Employment Program.

Interested students may call Cynthia Abbott at 666-3427.
J.D.B.



COLLEGE BOARD MEETING

The regular meeting of the Vancouver Community College Board was held
Wednesday evening, April 15th.

President's Report: College President A.S. Manera's report to the
Board touched on the following four items which relate to King Edward
Campus:

Spring Festival of the Music Department,

Certificate awarded to the Homemaker Program,
Dislocation of K.E.C. classes resulting from the strike
of civic employees, and

Up-date on our new facilities on East Broadway.

A copy of Mr. Manera's report, in its entirety, has been placed in
the Tibrary for the perusal of those interested.

Enrolment Report: Mr. Manera reported on College enrolment for the
nine-month period ending December 1980. Among other facets of the
report, the total number of student contact hours of instruction
delivered for the period was 5,938,975, an increase of 370,042 over
the comparable period of a year ago. King Edward's increase was
117,911,

Budgeting Process: A paper had been prepared, at the Board's request,
on the budgeting process imposed on colleges and provincial institutes.
The paper highlights the difficulties experienced by V.C.C. and suggests
proposals for improvement of the system. The discussion paper was
approved by the College Board for submission to the Minister. A copy
of the paper has been placed in the library.

Word Processing: Authorization has been received from the Minister for
the College to purchase word processing equipment and the Board approved
the appropriate motions.

Educational Plan: For the past several months, the College's ad hoc
Educational Plan Committee, under the chairmanship of C. R. Carter, has
been drafting our educational plan for the 1980 to 1985 period and the
final report has now been presented to the Board. Because some Board
members desired additional time to read and study the section on College
objectives, further discussion and action was tabled to the next meeting
of the Board. A copy of the educational plan will be placed in our
library after it is approved by the Board.

Student Concerns: A spokesman for the V.V.I. student body presented an
oral brief to the Board which touched on a number of issues, including

College programs/services, tuition fees, child care, student/Board re-

lationships, etc.

A copy of the minutes of the Board meeting of March 25th, as well as
documentation related to the above, and other items on the Board's
agenda, have been placed in our library.

H.E.P:



LEARN TO RELAX

Marshall Wilensky, the clinical and consulting psychologist who
conducted two successful relaxation workshops on King Edward Day,
is now prepared to offer the following sessions on relaxation and
stress management:

1. A full-day workshop to experience a varigty of
reTaxation techniques including progressive
relaxation, self-hypnosis, autogenic training,
time-management and stress awareness.

Fee: $25 per person

2. Four two-hour sessions designed to help people
discover and become aware of their sources of
stress, experience with several stress reduction
techniques, designs for personal stress manage-
ment programs.

- Fee: $45 per person

If you are interested in either the workshop or the fogr sessions,
would you please sign the pink card by the coffee machine. Dates
will be agreed on later - either in late April or early May.

J.6G. K,

TALKIN' TEXAN

In Dallas for a recent Western College Reading Association
Conference, Cathy Tolsma and Grant Kelly noted some typical
Texas pronunciations and hereby offer a select few from their
"Texology". (Texans advise moving 1ips and jaws as little as
possible when talkin' Texan).

Dalse: Tlarge city in North Central Texas as above.
Fotewurrth: neighbouring city to Dalse.
bidness: commercial activities. "Ah do all my bidness in
Dalse and Fotewurrth."
foah: comes after three.
faive: comes after foah.

- sex: comes after faive.
fraisin: Extremely cold. "The jacuzzi is plumb fraisin."
dine: about to expire. "Ah'm just dine of heat.”
y'all's: possessive of y'11. "It's y'all's fault."
bayer: drink made of fermented barley and hops. "Gimme
"nother bayer."
sombitch: 1) derogatory: "That sombitch drank all my bayer."

2) conciliatory: "That sombitch is all right."

A selection of swear words (Blue Tex) is available upon request!

J G K.




LONG DISTANCE CALLS

Again we must remind you that ALL Tong distance
calls are to be reported to the switchboard
operator. We have no record of ANY of the calls
on Tast month's telephone invoice. There were
several costly calls to Quebec for which we
cannot account.

We must have your cooperation or we will have
no alternative but to install 'Teleguard'
which monitors all long distance calls.

RaEsPs

SUMMER JOBS

Please advise students that postings for summer jobs through the Youth
Employment Program are in the Counselling Resource Centre, the Learning
Centre and on bulletin boards in and around the cafeteria. These
positions are located throughout the College and occur between May and
August 1981. The eligibility requirements and application procedures
are listed with the postings.

ReS«

A Canon 1010 PD Calculator with tape roll is missing from the Receiver's
office. If you know its whereabouts, please return it; no questions
asked.

5.B:

BON MOTT: An egotist is someone who is never in doubt but often in error'




DIRECTORY OF CONTINUING EDUCATION PROJECTS, 1979-80

A copy of the 1979-80 Directory of Continuing Education Projects
has been received from the Ministry's Continuing Education
Division; it has been placed in our library for the perusal of
those interested.

H.E.Ps

K.E.C. FACULTY/STAFF ACTIVITIES

Battell, E. Seminar - to give workshop at "Movement
for Canadian Literacy" Annual Conference;
Edmonton, Alberta May 5-8

Chan, H. Conference - People's Law School Workshop;
" Public Legal Education for New Canadians;
Sheraton Plaza 500, Vancouver May 1

Fahrni, N. P.D. - same as above

Herridge, E. On Duty-Off Campus - meeting re problems
of immigrant and employment; Secretary
of State's office, Vancouver April 10

Lee, E. On Duty-Off Campus - meeting with Refugees'
Services Project; Community Liaison
Services, Vancouver May 9

Nielsen, A. P.D. - Conference - People's Law School

Workshop; Public Legal Education for New

Canadians; Sheraton Plaza 500, Vancouver May 1
Scott, E. Conference - same as above May 1

S.M,

0



LIBRARY LUNCH TIMES

Every first and third Tuesday each month, the Library offers a
special Tunch time program, inviting you to bring your own food
and get a free cup of coffee, in the Tibrary.

TUESDAY, APRIL 21 at 12:30 -- 2 FILMS:

THE INCREDIBLE UPSTREAM STRUGGLE

This film shows the tortuous journey that the
sockeye salmon undertake in a one-in-a-1ifetime
attempt to return to their home streams to spawn.

PHYSICAL FITNESS - THE NEW PERSPECTIVE

This Tight-hearted animation takes a Took at the
effects of the urban 1ifestyle on physical fitness.
It also demonstrates the simple ways to increase
everyday activity without disrupting one's normal
daily routine.

>

ADMISSION FREE WATCH THIS PAPER
FOR FUTURE PROGRAMS

P.C.

POSITION OPENINGS

V.C.C. Langara Campus requires an Instructor for the Fine Arts Program.
The appointment is from September 1, 1981 to December 31, 1981. Apply
in writing by April 20th.

V.C.C. Langara Campus requires a full-time Instructor for the Critical
Care Nursing Level 1 Course, commencing September 1, 1981. Apply in
writing by May 15.

For details on the above positions, please see postings on bulletin
boards.

HEP,







